Jennifer Swokowski

From:

Mackenzie Reed

Sent:

Wednesday, December 11, 2024 7:48 AM

To:

Jennifer Swokowski

Subject:

FW: Fleetwood Drive Island Survey

Attachments:

Fleetwood Dr Island Survey.pdf

For Dec. Council, let me know if you have questions!

From: Todd Reckelberg < treckelberg@manitowoc.org>

Sent: Tuesday, December 10, 2024 1:46 PM
To: Mackenzie Reed markenzie Reed

Cc: Greg Minikel <gminikel@manitowoc.org>; Mike Zimmer <mzimmer@manitowoc.org>; Sonja Birr

<sbirr@manitowoc.org>; Dan Koski <dkoski@manitowoc.org>

Subject: Fleetwood Drive Island Survey

Mackenzie:

Please include the attached to the Fleetwood Drive Resolution material for the City Council's Monday Dec. 16 meeting.

Just before I prepared this email, I see Greg Minikel sent out his own summary based on the Public Infrastructure Meetings video of Dec. 4.

Problem with his summary is there's reference to how other neighbors who were not there to speak for themselves are being portrayed.

That's why I prepared the attached as I documented exactly each person's own response regarding whether they wanted to retain the Island, wanted it gone, or didn't care one way or another. At each address I was able to speak directly with either both parties living there or at least one of them. Based upon the outcome of this survey is the way I told them I would vote. You can see by the tally, I will be voting to support keeping the Island, which also supports the Public Infrastructure Committee's recommendation (on a 4 - 0 Vote, 1 not present). During my visit with them, a number of them did bring up they understand that there will be maintenance involved, ie. Grass cutting, etc. if the Island is retained, but responded with their answer despite that.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to give me a call.

Respectfully, Todd

Todd Reckelberg Alder District 10 1914 Sharon Ln. Manitowoc, WI 54220

920-973-6365 treckelberg@manitowoc.org The letter that Public Infrastructure sent out to the residents affected by Fleetwood Dr. reconstruction was interpreted two ways. Right or wrong, some interpreted that the Island was going to be removed while others interpreted that the Island would be replaced. Wanting to make sure as their representative that I understood their true feelings, I set out to contact each residence and ask them this simple question.

When the road is redone, do you want the Island to remain, should it be removed, or it doesn't matter to you one way or the other. Below are the responses I received during my survey.

As I told those I spoke with, the outcome of my survey would decide how I voted at the City Council meeting on Monday December 16. You can see from the tally below, the Yes to keeping the Island wone out, so I will be voting to keep the Island, which is the recommendation coming out of the Infrastructure Committee.

PROPERTY	ADDRESS	#		RESPONSE
1	1134 FLEETWOOD DR	1	*	No Island
2	1204 FLEETWOOD DR	1	*	No Island
3	3104 WALDO BLVD	1	*	Don't Care
4	1212 FLEETWOOD DR	J 1	*	No Island
		l 1		Don't Care
5	1213 FLEETWOOD DR	2		Yes to Island
6	3016 FLEETRUN CT	2		Yes to Island
7	1233 FLEETWOOD DR	2	*	Yes to Island
8	1220 FLEETWOOD DR	2	*	Yes to Island
9	1234 FLEETWOOD DR	1	*	Yes to Island
10	1240 FLEETWOOD DR	1	*	Yes to Island
11	1251 FLEETWOOD DR	2		Yes to Island
12	1261 FLEETWOOD DR	2		No Island
13	1244 FLEETWOOD DR	2	*	No Island
14	1248 FLEETWOOD DR	1	*	Don't Care
15	1252 FLEETWOOD DR	2	*	No Island
16	3105 WILDWOOD DR	1		Don't Care
17	1319 FLEETWOOD DR	1		Don't Care
18	1303 FLEETWOOD DR	1	*	Yes to Island
19	1320 FLEETWOOD DR	2	*	No Island
20	3104 STOKES LN	2		Don't Care
21	3104 WILDWOOD DR	1		Yes to Island
22	1329 FLEETWOOD DR	1		Yes to Island
	Total Responses	_33		Total of 22 Properties
				13 of which their driveways are on Fleetwood Dr.
	Yes to Island	15		9 of which their driveways are on another Street.
	Don't Care	7		
	No Island	11		
		33		

^{* =} Driveway on Fleetwood Dr.